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Daniel Luna <daniel.luna@lacity.org>

Public Comments Not Uploaded 23-1101_pc_11-07-23

1 message

clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org> Tue, Nov 7, 2023 at 12:18 PM
Reply-To: clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org
To: Clerk-PLUM-Committee <clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Robert DiTillio <rditillio@gmail.com>

To: Karen.Bass@lacity.org, Paul.Krekorian@]acity.org, Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@lacity.org,
Joanne.Kim@lacity.org, Councilmember.Lee@]lacity.org, Hannah.Lee@lacity.org, Dan.Rosales@lacity.org,
Candy.Rosales@lacity.org, Daniel.Luna@lacity.org

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Tue, 7 Nov 2023 11:25:36 -0800

Subject: Please Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-SPR
Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use Management Committee, and City
Council.

THIS PROJECT IS TOO BIG!

As a Los Angeles resident, | ask you to appeal the City Planning Commission’s Approval of the River Park project Case
No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake athletic facility project at 4047 — 4155 North
Whitsett Avenue; 12506 — 12630 West Valley Spring Lane (“Project”). Although this project is in CD4, this project will be
brought to Plum on November 7th, it could possibly be brought to vote by the City Council.

| want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the applicant, Harvard
Westlake: Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline Choe who chose to not recuse themselves. By
the way, Ms. Choe is a founding board member of the Harvard-Westlake Korean-American Alumni Network, not exactly
as she said, ‘far removed’ from this project. This project is slated to be utilized for Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising
events.

| am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and conservationists believe this
development is just too big for this massive athletic facility on an area the public has enjoyed with hundreds of mature
trees and green open space. | believe this school, in its copious resources, is able to find a better suitable location
elsewhere for their extracurricular sports activities.

| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its potential to host 2000 person
events even larger than the Ford Ampitheater (1200 person capacity), inclusion of artificial turf with PFAS forever
chemicals, the local climate effect of heat islands created, increased noise pollution, and the burden it will be on the
community in its two to three year potential construction time (noise, traffic, respiratory dangers).

Sincerely,

Zip Code:

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Robert DiTillio <rditillio@gmail.com>

To: Karen.Bass@lacity.org, Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org, Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@lacity.org,
Joanne.Kim@lacity.org, Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org, Hannah.Lee@]lacity.org, Dan.Rosales@lacity.org,
Candy.Rosales@lacity.org, Daniel.Luna@lacity.org

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Tue, 7 Nov 2023 11:26:30 -0800
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Subject: Please Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-SPR
Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use Management Committee, and City
Council.

THIS PROJECT IS TOO BIG!

As a Los Angeles resident, | ask you to appeal the City Planning Commission’s Approval of the River Park project Case
No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake athletic facility project at 4047 — 4155 North
Whitsett Avenue; 12506 — 12630 West Valley Spring Lane (“Project”). Although this project is in CD4, this project will be
brought to Plum on November 7th, it could possibly be brought to vote by the City Council.

| want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the applicant, Harvard
Westlake: Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline Choe who chose to not recuse themselves. By
the way, Ms. Choe is a founding board member of the Harvard-Westlake Korean-American Alumni Network, not exactly
as she said, ‘far removed’ from this project. This project is slated to be utilized for Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising
events.

I am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and conservationists believe this
development is just too big for this massive athletic facility on an area the public has enjoyed with hundreds of mature
trees and green open space. | believe this school, in its copious resources, is able to find a better suitable location
elsewhere for their extracurricular sports activities.

| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its potential to host 2000 person
events even larger than the Ford Ampitheater (1200 person capacity), inclusion of artificial turf with PFAS forever
chemicals, the local climate effect of heat islands created, increased noise pollution, and the burden it will be on the
community in its two to three year potential construction time (noise, traffic, respiratory dangers).

Sincerely,
Robert DiTillio

Zip Code:
91604

---------- Forwarded message -----—-----

From: Charlotte Glover <charliglover@yahoo.com>

To: "Karen.Bass@lacity.org" <Karen.Bass@lacity.org>, "Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org" <Paul.Krekorian@Iacity.org>,
"Joanne.Kim@lacity.org" <Joanne.Kim@lacity.org>, "Hannah.Lee@lacity.org" <Hannah.Lee@lacity.org>,
"Dan.Rosales@lacity.org" <Dan.Rosales@lacity.org>, "Candy.Rosales@lacity.org" <Candy.Rosales@lacity.org>,
"Daniel.Luna@lacity.org" <Daniel.Luna@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Tue, 7 Nov 2023 17:31:23 +0000 (UTC)

Subject: Please Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-SPR

Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use
Management Committee, and City Council.

Please stop this project from moving forward. It is another example of billionaires doing what they
want with no care about who they harm. With our industry facing a similar battle right now, how can
you NOT want more answers? How can you NOT demand that the voice of tens of thousands of
citizens outweigh those of 9007 How can you NOT stop this from moving forward?

The sad, ironic truth is, in this scenario the school is the bully and the neighborhood is about to get
its ass kicked unless someone, like you and the city of LA, steps in and keeps the original zoning,
in stone. These bullies have their support from CD4 — a district that runs as far west as Reseda &
as far east as Silverlake — and most, as we’ve seen, have some connection to HW. These
“supporters” don'’t live here. Their neighborhood will not be destroyed. What if they were
demolishing a green space in their backyard? | have a feeling their support might change. You
can’t have passionate pleas to violently uproot (literally) our neighborhood, from strangers that live
10 miles away.
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This is the largest land development project in Studio City on the last 16 acres of open green
space on the L.A. River used by over 100,000 Angelenos annually and for the litany of reasons |,
am many others have put forward - adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its
potential to host 2000 person events even larger than the Ford Amphitheater (1200 person
capacity) to name a few - this project does not meet the requirements of a CUP and should be
denied.

Respectfully,

Charlotte Glover
Studio City, CA 91604

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Michael Snetsinger <michael.g.snetsinger@gmail.com>

To: Janet Snetsinger <janet@snetsinger.org>

Cc: Janet Snetsinger <snetsingerj@ontarioshores.ca>, Alexander Bissell <xanb@mac.com>, Candy.Rosales@lacity.org,
Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@lacity.org, Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org, Dan.Rosales@lacity.org,
Daniel.Luna@lacity.org, Elizabeth Bissell <wynnebissell@gmail.com>, Hannah.Lee@lacity.org, Jim Bissell
<biscuitmix@mac.com>, Joanne.Kim@lacity.org, Karen.Bass@lacity.org, Mom <mom@snetsinger.org>,
Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org

Bcc:

Date: Tue, 7 Nov 2023 12:08:26 -0500

Subject: Re: Please Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-SPR

Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use Management
Committee, and City Council.

PUBLIC CONCERNS REGARDING THIS OVERREACHING PROJECT ARE "NOT ABOUT A PRIVATE
SALE BETWEEN TWO PRIVATE INDIVIDUALS".

As a Los Angeles resident, | ask you to appeal the City Planning Commission’s Approval of the River Park
project Case No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake athletic facility project
at 4047 — 4155 North Whitsett Avenue; 12506 — 12630 West Valley Spring Lane (“Project”). Although this
project is in CD4, this project will be brought to Plum on November 7th, it could possibly be brought to vote
by the City Council.

I want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the
applicant, Harvard Westlake: Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline

Choe. Scandalously, they chose to not recuse themselves. By the way, Ms. Choe is a founding
board member of the Harvard-Westlake Korean-American Alumni Network, not exactly
as she said, ‘far removed’ from this project. This project is slated to be utilized for
Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising events.

*****] am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and
conservationists believe this development is inappropriate for this massive athletic facility on area the public
has enjoyed with hundreds of mature trees and green open space. | believe this school, in its copious
resources, is able to find a better suitable location elsewhere for their extracurricular sports activities.

#****THIS IS A RESIDENTIAL NEIGHBOURHOOD. What HW is proposing is wrong
and not good for anyone except the school and their private associates.
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*****They have lied to us since the beginning about public access. Please keep our city
green.

*****| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited
public use, its potential to host 2000 person events even larger than the Ford
Ampitheater (1200 person capacity), inclusion of artificial turf with PFAS forever
chemicals, the local climate effect of heat islands created, increased noise pollution,
and the burden it will be on the community in its two to three year potential construction
time (noise, traffic, respiratory dangers). Like more than 74% of my neighbours, | am
deeply opposed to this overreaching project.

Michael Snetsinger

Los Angeles

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: claude confort <claudeconfort@hotmail.com>

To: "Karen.Bass@lacity.org" <Karen.Bass@)]acity.org>, "Paul.Krekorian@]acity.org" <Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org>,
"Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@lacity.org" <Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@lacity.org>, "Joanne.Kim@lacity.org"
<Joanne.Kim@lacity.org>, "Councilmember.Lee@]acity.org" <Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org>, "Hannah.Lee@lacity.org"
<Hannah.Lee@lacity.org>, "Dan.Rosales@lIacity.org" <Dan.Rosales@]acity.org>, "Candy.Rosales@lacity.org"
<Candy.Rosales@lacity.org>, "Daniel.Luna@lacity.org" <Daniel.Luna@|lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Tue, 7 Nov 2023 16:54:46 +0000

Subject: Please Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-SPR

Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use Management Committee, and City
Council.

THIS PROJECT IS TOO BIG!

As a Los Angeles resident, | ask you to appeal the City Planning Commission’s Approval of the River Park project Case
No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake athletic facility project at 4047 — 4155 North
Whitsett Avenue; 12506 — 12630 West Valley Spring Lane (“Project”). Although this project is in CD4, this project will be
brought to Plum on November 7th, it could possibly be brought to vote by the City Council.

| want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the applicant, Harvard Westlake:
Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline Choe who chose to not recuse themselves. By the way, Ms.
Choe is a founding board member of the Harvard-Westlake Korean-American Alumni Network, not exactly as she said,
‘far removed’ from this project. This project is slated to be utilized for Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising events.

| am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and conservationists believe this
development is just too big for this massive athletic facility on an area the public has enjoyed with hundreds of mature
trees and green open space. | believe this school, in its copious resources, is able to find a better suitable location
elsewhere for their extracurricular sports activities.

| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its potential to host 2000 person
events even larger than the Ford Ampitheater (1200 person capacity), inclusion of artificial turf with PFAS forever
chemicals, the local climate effect of heat islands created, increased noise pollution, and the burden it will be on the
community in its two to three year potential construction time (noise, traffic, respiratory dangers).

Sincerely,

Zip Code:

Sent from my iPhone

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Adam Libarkin <adcomic@gmail.com>

To: Karen.Bass@lacity.org, Paul.Krekorian@lacity.org, Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@lacity.org,
Joanne.Kim@)lacity.org, Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org, Hannah.Lee@lacity.org, Dan.Rosales@lacity.org,

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=d7f4f8eac1&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f:1781937813991805075&simpl=msg-f:1781937813991805075 4/5
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Candy.Rosales@lacity.org, Daniel.Luna@]acity.org

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Tue, 7 Nov 2023 09:06:27 -0800

Subject: Please Appeal the CPC approval of the Harvard Westlake River Park CPC-2020-1511- VCU-SPR

Dear Mayor, City Council President, and honorable members of the Planning Land Use
Management Committee, and City Council.

THIS PROJECT IS TOO BIG!

As a Los Angeles resident, | ask you to appeal the City Planning Commission’s Approval of the
River Park project Case No. CPC-2020-1511-VCU-SPR, ENV-2020-1512-EIR Harvard-Westlake
athletic facility project at 4047 — 4155 North Whitsett Avenue; 12506 — 12630 West Valley Spring
Lane (“Project”). Although this project is in CD4, this project will be brought to Plum on November
7th, it could possibly be brought to vote by the City Council.

| want to remind you the City Planning Commission had two members who are alumni of the
applicant, Harvard Westlake: Commissioner President Samantha Millman and VP Caroline Choe
who chose to not recuse themselves. By the way, Ms. Choe is a founding board member of the
Harvard-Westlake Korean-American Alumni Network, not exactly as she said, ‘far removed’ from
this project. This project is slated to be utilized for Harvard Westlake alumni fundraising events.

I am among thousands of local residents, environmental groups, recreational groups, and
conservationists believe this development is just too big for this massive athletic facility on an area
the public has enjoyed with hundreds of mature trees and green open space. | believe this school,
in its copious resources, is able to find a better suitable location elsewhere for their extracurricular
sports activities.

| am against this project due to the adverse environmental impacts, its limited public use, its
potential to host 2000 person events even larger than the Ford Ampitheater (1200 person
capacity), inclusion of artificial turf with PFAS forever chemicals, the local climate effect of heat
islands created, increased noise pollution, and the burden it will be on the community in its two to
three year potential construction time (noise, traffic, respiratory dangers).

Sincerely,

Adam Libarkin
Frisbee Golfer
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